St. Mary’s, Big River:
Since our Christmas potluck in December, St. Mary's has had their monthly fellowships.  We have not had any funerals yet this year that we have had to serve at.  The Altar Rosary Society is planning a big fundraiser at The Ridgetop October 28th - Harvest Moon Dinner and Dance.  There will be a full meal with a live band celebrating the harvest, marriages, etc.  Kerry Reis, president
St. Henry’s, Eau Galle:

We have been busy preparing for our Annual Springfest which will be on Sunday, April 30, 2017 from 3pm to 8pm with a John Harmon Chicken Dinner, raffles, bake sale, plant sale, kids games etc.  We also enjoyed a Dads Belgian Waffle breakfast in February as a fundraiser for the *Watermark Mission group of our parish.  They are traveling to Oklahoma in April.  The PCCW hosted a continental breakfast for our priest, Fr Jerry Hoeser who celebrated his 80th birthday on March 16, 2017. He is the oldest active priest in the LaCrosse diocese.  We are so blessed to have him.  Lynette Wagenbach, president

*The Watermark mission group is headed by Gary & Rosey Asher.  They along with a dedicated group of people from our parish as well as other parishes in the area have been traveling to assist those who have lost their homes or had major damage to their home from hurricanes, flooding etc.

St. Joseph’s, Menomonie:

Ladies are involved with Options for Women – Menomonie, an independent, Christian, non-profit organization, not associated with any specific church denomination or political party.  A presentation was held on March 31 from 5:30 PM - 6:30 PM at St. Joe’s.  A fish fry was going on in the church basement at the same time.  "The purpose of Options for Women - Menomonie is to provide nurture, information and support (emotional, spiritual and material, as possible) to women and families in the Menomonie area before, during and after pregnancy, including post-abortion, with the goal of empowering those in crisis, saving the lives of the unborn and building strong, loving families."
Sacred Heart, Mondovi:
We will be distributing balloons on Palm Sunday to parishioners that they can inflate and put out on Easter Sunday. On Easter Sunday, we will hand out jelly bean bags.  Our second annual thrift/bake sale will be held April 28-29 and May 5-6.  At our March PCCW meeting we heard one member’s personal story of being an organ donor.  We are looking forward to hearing a demonstration by the Threshold Singers of the Chippewa Valley at our May 1st meeting. This dedicated group ministers to the dying through acapella singing.  Our Mother’s Day rose sale will be held on May 14th, with proceeds going to pro-life efforts. We are in the process of accepting applications from our graduating seniors for scholarships that we sponsor along with the KC’s. We will announce the winner(s) at our Graduation Mass on May 21st, followed by a special brunch for seniors and their families.  Sara Hansen, co-president
St. John’s, Plum City:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Will be hosting the Spring Deanery Meeting on April 25.  The speaker will be Janette Howe of the Seven Sisters Apostolate.

